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June 10, 2002 
 
 

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO RESPOND TO ICNU REQUEST  
TO SUBMIT RESPONSE TESTIMONY 

(Tuesday, June 14, 2002) 
 

 
RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. PacifiCorp, d/b/a Pacific 

Power and Light, 
Docket No. UE-001734 

 
 
TO ALL PARTIES: 
 
On June 7, 2002, Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities (ICNU) filed a motion for 
leave to submit response testimony by July 15, 2002.  Prior to the August 2001, 
suspension of the procedural schedule to accommodate settlement negotiations, the due 
date for filing response testimony was July 2, 2001.  Commission Staff and Columbia 
Rural Electric Association (CREA) filed response testimony; ICNU and Public Counsel 
did not. 
 
Unfortunately, negotiations did not succeed in settlement, and the Commission re-
established a procedural schedule on May 30, 2002.  ICNU proposes that the ten-month 
suspension of the procedural schedule warrants a re-evaluation of the proceeding and that 
it be allowed to file testimony.  In addition, ICNU suggests that Staff/and Intervenors be 
given an opportunity to file additional testimony.  
 
Parties who wish to respond to ICNU’s motion should do so in writing filed by June 
14, 2002; service should be effected simultaneously with filing. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
KAREN M. CAILLÉ 
Administrative Law Judge 


